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Board Seeks Two New Trustees following Resignations 

As the Board prepares for its Annual Meeting this month, two of its 

current trustees, Sal Parascandola and Steve Bonavita, have 

submitted their resignations. This leaves two vacancies on our nine-

member Board. HOW ABOUT YOU? 

Two other terms on the Board, seats currently held by Tim Honig and 

Teresa Rafferty, will expire this month but both have indicated a 

willingness to serve another three-year term. But, two vacancies still 

exist.  

Trustees play an active role in governing our Association, overseeing 

operations, management, and finances, and planning social events. 

You work with an energetic group of volunteers who have varied 

experience, backgrounds, and skills. Tasks are divided among 

trustees, and as community spirit grows, more people are 

volunteering on committees, meaning less work for all.  

If you think you might be interested or want more information about 

the process, time commitment, etc. email pool@lakeridgewest.org or 

call 732.679.2262.  

 

Annual Meeting on Saturday, January 20 

It’s our Association, our pool complex, and our neighborhood. Hear 

about our progress, challenges, and state of affairs at our Annual 

Meeting, Saturday, January 20, at the Old Bridge Civic Center. The 

meeting will be held from 1 to 3 p.m.  

On the agenda will be a review of the 2023 season, plans and 

direction for the 2024 season, presentation of the 2024 budget, 

discussion and vote on necessary repairs at the facility, and election 

of trustees. Come and meet neighbors and the trustees running the 

Association, and let your voice be heard.   

 

Annual Assessment Letters were Mailed in December 

Because of the escalating costs of postage, the Board combined its 

notice of the Annual Assessment, due in March, along with the 

December mailing about the Annual Meeting. The Assessment will 

remain at $650 per household and is the only source of revenue to 

manage the pool, and pay for lighting, utilities, repairs, insurance, and 

ground maintenance. There will be no more snail mail reminders. 

There are multiple options for payment:  By check in full by April 1; in 

two installments of $325 each with the first installment on March 1 

and the second on April 1; by credit card through your Member 

Splash account; or by Zelle in one of two installments 

treasurer@lakeridgewest.org Please include your name and address 

in the memo field.  

Those who pay in full by April 1 will receive 20 daily guest passes for 

either children or adults for use throughout the summer. In 

accordance with our bylaws, failure to pay the Assessment by April 1 

will result in a $50 late charge and other potential penalties..   

 

From LWCA to Your Home 

May your coming year be filled with peace, good health, a little magic 

and dreams. May you read some good books, and make some art—

write, draw, build, sing and dance. May your loved ones—young and 

old—comfort each other during the tough times. May you enjoy some 

sunny days at our swim club and enjoy one of our parties. Hope to 

see you soon! 
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